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ELECTION RESULT AGM VICTORIA  2012
The Victoria Division of the Navy League of Australia is pleased to advise of the appointment of LCDR. Roger Blythman RANR RET’D to the position of the division’s President at the League’s AGM of 209th September 2012.  He takes over the role of divisional President from LCDR. John Redman RAN RET’D.
OCTOBER A BUSY MONTH FOR NAVY LEAGUE
October 2012 will certainly be a busy moth for the League starting with the Seafarers Annual Service at St. Paul’s Cathedral on 21st October at 10.00am where the guest of honour will be the Governor of Victoria.   This service will be followed by a wreath laying service at Melbourne’s Shrine of Remembrance at 1.30pm on the same day.   Chief of Navy VADM Ray Griggs will be in attendance at these services.

On 27th October, the Leagues Navy week Yacht race will take place at the Royal Yacht Club of Victoria in Williamstown, where the competitors will vie for the “Geoffrey Evans Trophy”.   The race entrants include two Navy yachts, plus crews, from HMAS Cerberus.   The race winner will be presented with the “Geoffrey Evans Trophy” by Senior Naval Officer Victoria, Captain Katherine Richards Commanding Officer HMAS CERBERUS.
OCTOBER NAVAL HISTORY
The month of October, in terms of Naval History, is indeed an interesting period.   Some of the more memorable events spread over previous years are listed in the following:-
OCTOBER 1805
England’s victory at The Battle of Trafalgar –

Two hundred and seven years ago on the 21st October 1805, Admiral Lord Nelson defeated a combined Spanish-French Fleet at the Battle of Trafalgar.
OCTOBER 1944
The Bathurst Class Minesweeper-Corvette H.M.A.S. Geelong, a sister ship to H.M.A.S. Castlemaine was sunk in a collision with the U.S. Tanker “York” off New Guinea on the 18th October 1944.

Fortunately there was no loss of life in this incident.
OCTOBER 1944

In October 1944 at the Battle of “Leyte Gulf” the following R.A.N. ships engaged, H.M.A.S.‘s Australia, Shropshire, Arunta, Warramunga, Manoora, Kanimbla, Westralia, Gascoyne and H.D.M.L. No.1074.

During the Battle of Leyte Gulf, a kamikaze Aichi 99 dive bomber crashed into the foremast of H.M.A.S. Australia killing 30 Officers and ratings, including H.M.A.S. Australia’s Commanding Officer Captain E.F.V. Dechaineux.

There were also 64 Officers and men wounded in this attack including Commodore J.A. Collins R.A.N.

OCTOBER 1944
The 25th October 1944 marked the date of the Battle of Surigao Strait in which H.M.A. Ships “Shropshire” and “Arunta” engaged.

Radar played an important part in this engagement which would probably be the last of the “Battle Line” actions in the history of sea warfare.
OCTOBER 1954

The daring class destroyer H.M.A.S. “Vendetta” was launched on the 27th October 1954 at Williamstown Victoria.

OCTOBER 1969

Fifteen years later and it was H.M.A.S. Vendetta again, the only Australian built ship of the R.A.N. to serve on the gun line during the Vietnam War, as she fired her first shots in anger during that conflict on 3rd October 1969, now forty three years ago.
LUNCHEON FOR VISITING SHIPS
To add to the Navy Week Celebrations this year the Victoria Division of the Navy League of Australia is holding a luncheon to celebrate the occasion.

The Commanding Officers and the Executive Officers of the visiting RAN Anzac Class frigates will be guests of honour at the luncheon.
 Details are as follows:-
NOTICE
The Victoria Division Navy League of Australia is to hold a “Welcome Luncheon”

Monday 5th November

for the port visit of

HMAS Parramatta and HMAS Warramunga .
Time: 12 for 1230
Venue: Mercure Melbourne Treasury Gardens Hotel – Apple room overlooking the Treasury Gardens. Seating up to 30.
Cost: $45 per head – 2 course luncheon with a glass of wine.
Booking: John Wilkins jmwilkins34@netspace.net.au

 or Secretary Ray Gill - raydotgill@optusnet.com.au - asap.
CHANGE OF NAMES AT HMAS CERBERUS RECRUIT SCHOOL

Thanks to our League member John de C. Douglas for providing a copy of VADM Ray Griggs Chief of Navy’s signal, regarding the name change of the training divisions at HMAS CERBERUS, details as follows:-

-------Original Message-------
1. AS YOU ALL KNOW THE RECRUIT SCHOOL IS ORGANISED INTO FOUR
DIVISIONS. CURRENTLY ALL OF THESE DIVISIONS ARE NAMED AFTER OFFICERS
WHO DISTINGUISHED THEMSELVES IN ACTION BUT ULTIMATELY PAID THE
SUPREME SACRIFICE.
2. I AM KEEN TO FURTHER RECOGNISE SAILORS WHO HAVE DISTINGUISHED
THEMSELVES IN THIS WAY AND BELIEVE IT IS APPROPRIATE TO NAME SOME OF
THE RECRUIT SCHOOL DIVISIONS AFTER SAILORS. AS A RESULT LAST WEEK I
ANNOUNCED THAT TWO OF THE RAN RECRUIT SCHOOL DIVISIONS WILL BE
RENAMED IN NOVEMBER TO BETTER RECOGNISE THE ACHIEVEMENTS OF NAVYS
SAILORS IN ACTIONS.
3. WALLER DIVISION WILL BE RENAMED SHIPP DIVISION AFTER LEADING
AIRCREWMAN (LACM) NOEL ERVIN SHIPP. RECOGNITION OF CAPT WALLER
CONTINUES THROUGH THE SUBMARINE HMAS WALLER.
4. RANKIN DIVISION WILL BE RENAMED TAYLOR DIVISION AFTER LEADING
SEAMAN RONALD TAYLOR (WHO SERVED UNDER LCDR RANKINS COMMAND).
RECOGNITION OF LCDR RANKIN'S SERVICE (PARTICULARLY IN HMAS YARRA)
CONTINUES THROUGH THE SUBMARINE HMAS RANKIN.
5. THE COURAGE AND SKILL OF SHIPP AND TAYLOR AND THEIR DEVOTION TO
DUTY IN THE FACE OF THE ENEMY EXEMPLIFY THE BEST CHARACTERISTICS OF
AUSTRALIAN SAILORS, WHICH ARE IN THE HIGHEST TRADITIONS OF THE ROYAL
AUSTRALIAN NAVY.
6. BIOGRAPHY LACM SHIPP
A. SHIPP ARRIVED IN VIETNAM WITH THE SECOND CONTINGENT OF THE ROYAL
AUSTRALIAN NAVY HELICOPTER FLIGHT VIETNAM IN SEPTEMBER 1968. AS A
DOOR GUNNER, SHIPP COMPLETED MORE THAN 25 MISSIONS INTO HOSTILE AREAS
IN SUPPORT OF OPERATIONS AGAINST COMMUNIST AGGRESSION. ON 20 NOVEMBER
1968 LS SHIPP WAS AWARDED THE US AIR MEDAL FOR VALOUR, FOR
DISTINGUISHED MERITORIOUS ACHIEVEMENT 12-17 SEPTEMBER 1968.
B. ON 31 MAY 1969, FIVE MILES WEST OF DONG TAM, DINH TUONG PROVINCE,
LS SHIPP WAS THE DOOR GUNNER IN THE LEAD GUNSHIP ESCORTING TROOP
CARRYING HELICOPTERS OF THE 11TH REGIMENT, 7TH ARVN DIVISION. THE
TROOP CARRYING HELICOPTERS CAME UNDER HEAVY GROUND FIRE IN THE
VICINITY OF THE LANDING ZONE (LZ) AND THE GUNSHIPS WERE ORDERED IN TO
SUPPRESS THE ENEMY FIRE. IN ORDER TO ENGAGE THE ENEMY MORE CLOSELY
WITH HIS M60 MACHINE GUN, LS SHIPP HUNG OUT FROM THE AIRCRAFT EXPOSED
TO INTENSE AUTOMATIC FIRE. DURING THE COURSE OF THE ACTION HIS
HELICOPTER WAS HIT, CRASH LANDED AND BEGAN TO BURN. LEADING SEAMAN
NOEL SHIPP, THE ONLY AUSTRALIAN IN THE CREW, WAS SEEN TO CONTINUE
FIRING AT THE ENEMY UNTIL THE MOMENT OF IMPACT.
7. BIOGRAPHY LS TAYLOR
A. IN AUGUST 1939, LS TAYLOR JOINED THE SLOOP HMAS YARRA, SERVING IN
AUSTRALIAN, MIDDLE EAST AND MEDITERRANEAN WATERS. UPON PROMOTION TO
ACTING LEADING SEAMAN, LS TAYLOR WAS GIVEN COMMAND OF ONE OF YARRA'S
FOUR-INCH GUNS.
B. DURING EXTENSIVE SERVICE IN THE MEDITERRANEAN, INCLUDING NUMEROUS
'TOBRUK FERRY' RUNS, TAYLOR'S GUN WAS ACTIVE IN BEATING OFF SEVERAL
ENEMY AIR ATTACKS.
C. ON 04 MARCH 1942, YARRA WAS ESCORTING THREE AUXILIARY VESSELS WHEN
THE CONVOY WAS INTERCEPTED BY A JAPANESE SURFACE ACTION GROUP,
CONSISTING OF THREE HEAVY CRUISERS AND TWO DESTROYERS. DESPITE
YARRA'S GALLANT DEFENCE, ALL FOUR ALLIED VESSELS WERE DESTROYED,
WITH THE SLOOP BEING THE LAST VESSEL TO BE SUNK. LS TAYLOR REMAINED
ONBOARD AFTER THE ORDER TO ABANDON SHIP AND STAYED ALONE AT HIS GUN,
FIRING SLOWLY AND DEFIANTLY AT THE ENEMY UNTIL HE WAS KILLED SHORTLY
BEFORE THE SHIP WENT DOWN.
8. THE REMAINING TWO RECRUIT SCHOOL DIVISIONS - MORAN (AFTER CMDR W.T
.A. MORAN - CO HMAS VAMPIRE I - LOST IN ACTION OFF SRI LANKA IN 1942)
AND GETTING (AFTER CAPT F. GETTING - CO CANBERRA I - LOST IN ACTION
AT THE BATTLE OF SAVO ISLAND 
Editors Note:

It is of interest to note that these two sailors were also mentioned for further recognition in the “Defence Honours and awards appeals tribunal” currently being reviewed.

Ronald “Buck” Taylor of Carlton, Victoria is also mentioned in G.H. Gill’s history of the RAN in World War 2.    Gill writes that a month before Yarra’s loss, whilst Harrington was in command of Yarra, during a rescue mission to save many hundreds from the burning troop ship “EMPRESS OF ASIA” at the same time as the ships were under enemy air attack, Ron Taylor served courageously.   Of the engagement “YARRA’S” Commanding Officer wrote in his reports “My Officers and men performed their various tasks with that coordination and cooperation which they are accustomed to show in unforseen circumstances”, singled out acting Leading Seaman Taylor, who, “The Captain of No.2 gun, deserves commendation in that, on this occasion, as on many others, he controlled his gun with judgement and determination.   This ratings keenness and courage are a good example to all those in his vicinity.”
Commander “Max Speedy” DSC RAN spoke highly of Leading Aircrew Noel Shipp at the “Defence Honours and Awards Tribunal”.   He further described Noel Shipp’s courageous actions in Max’s book entitled “A bloody job well done”.

During Chief of Navy VADM Ray Griggs announcement of the Training Division’s name changes at CERBERUS on 14th September 2012, he also unveiled a memorial to they RAN’S submarine AE1.   The submarine was lost in the early days of World War One 98 years ago on September 14th 1914, when conducting a routine patrol east of the Duke of York Islands near Rabaul, she vanished.   
The Navy League of Australia was represented at the unveiling ceremony by the League’s Federal President, Graham Harris RFD.
AS IT WAS
In addition to delving back into the annals of Naval History, it can also be of interest to peruse the recent happenings that either caught the eye of, or involved the Navy League.

In this section of our newsletter, we have a look back 10 years to October 2002 for events that transpired and note that it was around this time that the RN”S destroyer, HMS NOTTINGHAM, came to grief off Lord Howe Island, when she hit the Wolf Rock.   Other events about that point in time included the following:-

· NuShip Parramatta taking shade.

· New stained glass windows for HMAS CERBERUS.

· HMAS STUART visits Melbourne.

· The Lead ship of the French Floreal Class of Surveillance Frigates, FNS FLOREAL paid a visit to Melbourne under the command of CMDR. Pascal Piat with LCDR. Cyrille Merle as Executive Officer.

Read on:

SHIP-LIFT SWAN TO TAKE HMS NOTTINGHAM BACK TO UK

A recent report from the Royal Navy advises that the RN destroyer HMS NOTTINGHAM, will have to be towed from Newcastle NSW to an alternative deepwater port.

The Port of Newcastle is not deep enough to accommodate the semi-submersible heavy lift-ship that will transport HMS NOTTINGHAM back to the UK.

The lift-ship “SWAN” needs to operate a 20 metre draught when it submerges to lift the destroyer.

It is expected that the NOTTINGHAM will be taken to Sydney, where the lift will take place.

Major options near Newcastle with the depth and access for the maneuvering required include Sydney Harbour and Jervis Bay.   There are environmental restrictions at Jervis Bay, because of its parkland status, even though it is a famous Naval Anchorage.
Botany Bay has a maximum of 19 metres, but that is in the main channel, and access around this deep spot is more limited.

“SWAN” is expected to arrive in Australian waters during mid October 2002.   Late news relevant to the foregoing now indicates that HMS NOTTINGHAM is set to arrive in Sydney 15th October, with the lift taking place later that week.

A number of locations in Sydney Harbour deep enough to the lift operations have been selected.   It is understood that Watsons Bay is now the preferred site.

PARRAMATTA TAKING SHAPE
The $500 million Guided Missile Frigate PARRAMATTA, which will be the fourth to bear the name for the RAN, is undergoing a final fit-out at the Tenix Dockyard, in preparation for sea trials.   PARRAMATTA is the seventh in a series of 10 Anzac Class Frigates (8 for the RAN and 2 for RNZN) being built at Williamstown.

NEW STAINED GLASS WINDOW FOR CERBERUS CHAPEL

A new stained glass window dedicated to the RAN Heath Service Personnel is to be installed at St. Marks Anglican Chapel, HMAS CERBERUS.

This new window measuring approximately 120cmx60cm, was designed, crafted and donated by CDRE. Dacre Smyth, a former CO., of CERBERUS now retired.

Other windows at St. Marks include HMAS SYDNEY, a lead glass stained window donated by the citizens of Sydney, the last supper, a gift from HMAS CERBERUS to commemorate WWI and four windows of Christ stilling the storm, donated by The Navy League of Australia.

HMAS STUART VISITS MELBOURNE

The latest addition to the RAN’S fleet of surface warships, HMAS STUART arrived in Melbourne for a short visit on 11th October 2002.

The Anzac Class Frigate HMAS STUART pendant No.153 was commissioned into the fleet in Sydney on the 17th August 2002.   She is the 6th ship of the class to commission, the 4th for the RAN with 2 also in service with the Royal New Zealand Navy.   PARRAMATTA, BALLARAT, TOWOOMBA and PERTH will make up the 4 remaining Anzac Frigates yet to commission into the RAN.

FRENCH FRIGATE TO VISIT

The French Frigate FNS FLOREAL is expected to arrive in Melbourne on the 27th October 2002.   During her 5 day visit to Melbourne, the Victoria Division of The Navy League of Australia will play host at a luncheon for the Senior Officers of the Floreal. 
----------------o0o---------------

A FOURTH AIR WARFARE DESTROYER?

An interesting article appeared recently in Melbourne’s Herald Sun Newspaper indicating the possibility of a fourth Air warfare Destroyer for the RAN.   The Article (copy of which appears below) suggests that this project will be included in the Governments forthcoming Defence White Paper, due for release in the first half of 2013.

Should the fourth destroyer project eventuate, it will be a win for the Navy league who have been advocating for the fourth ship ever since the initial three ship program was announced.

The next item on the AWD agenda would then be a name for the new ship.   As the first three are to be commissioned as HOBART, (1st of class) BRISBANE and SYDNEY, it could be time for another HMAS MELBOURNE, which would be the fourth AWD and the fourth HMAS MELBOURNE.

The current HMAS MELBOURNE, an Adelaide Class Guided Missile Frigate, FFG05, built at Williamstown Victoria, was commissioned into the RAN in 1992.   By the time the fourth AWD is ready to commission it may be expected that the current third HMAS MELBOURNE would be close to the end of her service.
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THE Federal Government will
include a $2 billion shipbuilding
project in next year’s Defence
White Paper to prevent skills
from being lost as one group of
projects winds down before the
next wave cranks up

It is understood that the key
bridging projeet could be a
fourth air warfare destroyer to

maintain crucial skills at several
yards including Osborne in Adel-
aide, BAE Systems in Melbourne
and Forgacs in Newcastle, before
the new submarine project kicks
off early next decade.

The $30 billion submarine pro-
ject could also be brought for-
ward to help fill the gap.

In the past these vital skills

have been lost and then rehired |
at great cost because of the gap
between major defence projects.

Funding flexibility, created by
delays to the $16 billion Jeoint
Strike Fighter project, could free
up funds for another warship.

Industry experts said the long-
term future of Australian ship-
building was bright.





NAVAL CELEBRATIONS 2013.
As we near the end of 2012 its of interest to now look ahead to see what the New Year has in store for Navy and for Navy’s supporters, including of course ‘RAN 100” events
As always the Navy League CMDR. John Wilkins, OAM RFD is busily engaged in putting together arrangements for the “Australian Navy Foundation Day” Creswell Oration, programmed for 1st March 2013.

Our friends down at Geelong at Osborne House are also busy at present as they too prepare for a celebration in the New Year.  They will celebrate the centenary of Osborne House at on the 2nd and 3rd of March 2013.   Osborne House was the RAN’S original Officer training College.   Arrangements at Geelong are being handled by Cheryl Scott.

We shall keep you up to date on these two very important Naval events in Melbourne and Geelong as further details become available.

Not to be outdone by all of this 2013 activity in Victoria, New South Wales will of course be staging a grand fleet review in approximately 12 months from now, with Navy vessels from all corners of the globe converging on Sydney in what promises to be a great display of “Naval Might”.   We will also keep a close watch on this one too and keep you informed accordingly.
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Any person with an interest in maritime affairs, or who wishes to acquire an interest
in, or knowledge of, maritime affairs and who wishes to support the objectives of
the League, is invited to join.

OBJECTIVES
The principal objective of the Navy League of Australia is “The maintenance of the
maritime well-being of the Nation” by:

Keeping before the Australian people the fact that we are a maritime nation
and that a strong Navy supported by maritime elements of the Air Force and
Army and other Government maritime agencies are indispensable elements of
our national well-being and vital to the freedom of Australia.

Promoting defence self-reliance by supporting maritime research, defence
industry, Australian shipping, ship-building, port and transport infrastructure
and offshore resource exploration and development.

Promoting and encouraging the interest and training of youth in the sea.

ACTIVITIES
The Navy League of Australia works towards its objectives in a number of ways:

By including in its membership leading representatives of the many elements
which form the maritime community.

Through soundly-based contributions by members to journals and
newspapers, and other media comment.

By publishing The Navy, a quarterly journal reporting on local and overseas
maritime happenings, past, present and projected.

By organising symposia, ship visits and various other functions of maritime
interest throughout the year.

By supporting the Australian Navy Cadets, and assisting in the provision of
training facilities.

Member participation is encouraged in all these activities.

POLICY
The policy of the League can be found at the back of The Navy.




ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS DUE FOR 
2012-2013 = $ 35.00
Hon Secretary
Navy League, P.O.Box 2340 Mount Waverley, Victoria 3149.

Please find enclosed payment of $35.00 for the 2012-2013 year.
Name:………………………………………………………………………..

Address:…………………………………………………………………….

City Postcode:……………………………………………………………..

Telephone:………………………………………………………………….

Email:…………………………………………………………………………

Date:…………………………………………………………………………..
The maintenance of the maritime wellbeing of the nation - is the principal objective of the Navy League of Australia 

Correspondence:- All articles for publication in the Navy League of Australia (Vic.Div.) Newsletter, should be addressed to the Editor, Frank McCarthy, email:-  (alistle@bigpond.com).   All other correspondence should be addressed to the Hon. Secretary, Navy League of Australia (Vic.Div.) P.O.Box 2340, Mount Waverley, Victoria 3149: (raydotgill@optusnet.com.au).

Disclaimer:- Opinions and views expressed in editorial and contributed articles are those of the author and are not necessarily those of the Navy League.  The Editor reserves the right to publish abridged articles, special features due to space constraints.   The Navy League Editor and authors expressly disclaim all and any liability to any person, whether a Navy League member or not, who acts or fails to act as a consequence of reliance upon the whole or part of this publication.  No responsibility is accepted by the Navy League for the accuracy of information contained in advertisements.   Publication of any advertisement does not constitute endorsement by the Navy League of any product, nor warrant its suitability.  Advertisements are published by the advertisers.   E&OA
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